[image: image1.png]


COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS


   
    SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY  8th May, 2006

Question 8  

Question :   Councillor C. King




To ask the Manager to identify the reasons for the extremely significant changes in the calculations for Council tenants rent payments which has resulted in some households rents increasing by almost one hundred percent and can he make a statement?.

Reply:
A new method for calculating rent has been introduced for 2006 to take into account recommendations made in the Council’s Social Inclusion Unit “Poverty Proofing” report on the previous Differential Rent Scheme. 

The 2006 Differential Rent Scheme involves a re-balancing of rents charged to create greater equity, requiring an increased contribution from households with more than one income, whose incomes support it and without causing affordability problems and a reduced contribution from lower single income households.
 A return of household income is not being requested this year. The effect of this is that pay increases and increases in social welfare rates of payment announced in the Government’s December Budget are not being assessed which benefits all tenants.
As a general guide households with multiple income earners will see an increase in rent whereas single income households will see rents either unchanged or marginally increased/reduced in 2006 depending on different household circumstances.  

Under the new scheme rent is calculated at 10% of total household income, less Tax and PRSI contributions, plus 50 cent.  Assessable income is reduced by 3.00 per dependant child (1.00 in 2005 - increase of 200%) to further help families with dependent children.

FIS (family income supplement) is no longer assessed for rent under the New Scheme, a further benefit to low income households. The complete list of excluded incomes is contained in the 2006 Differential Rent Scheme. 
A cap was introduced to ensure that where rents increased due to the new method of calculation, the increases would be restricted to a maximum of 50% over current rent.
The new rents were applied from February 25th 2006 and compare favourably with rents charged in the Dublin Area, particularly in the context of poverty proofing.  
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